

Operated for the United States Department of Energy by National Technology and Engineering Solutions of Sandia, LLC.

P.O. Box 5800 Albuquerque, NM 87185-0101

Phone: (505) 844-2087 Email: brsanch@sandia.gov

Briana M. Sanchez Global Protocol Specialist

6 September 2022

Subject: Official Letter of Invitation for Nuclear Security Technical Exchange: Office of International Nuclear Security (INS) with participation from the Israel Atomic Energy Commission (IAEC)

Dear Ilan Afriat,

On behalf of the United States Department of Energy National Nuclear Security Administration's (DOE/NNSA) Office of International Nuclear Security and Sandia National Laboratories (operated by National Technology and Engineering Solutions of Sandia, LLC.), we are pleased to invite you to attend the **Nuclear Security Tech Exchange** on **24-28 October 2022**, to be held at **Sandia National Laboratories** located at **1515 Eubank Ave, Albuquerque, New Mexico**. The engagement is hosted by DOE/NNSA's Office of International Nuclear Security Office (INS) in cooperation with Sandia National Laboratories.

Funding for the event is provided through Sandia National Laboratories. In accordance with the U.S. Foreign Corrupt Practices Act and the laws of your country, Sandia is required to inform the participant prior to providing any hospitality. **Sandia is proposing to offer the hospitalities listed below:**

Local Transportation: Local transportation is defined as travel within the general area of the facility or meeting location (usually a group bus ride from the airport, hotel, and meeting sites). Funding for local transportation will be paid to the service provider and not the individual.

Business Meals: Business meals during the event (as noted on the agenda as hosted luncheons and/or dinners). Funding for the meals will be paid directly to the service provider and not the individual.

Sandia National Laboratories will coordinate the logistics, administrative and site access process for this Technical Exchange. Logistical questions should be sent to me at brsanch@sandia.gov. Technical questions should be sent directly to Michelle Potter (mrpotte@sandia.gov) and Sondra Spence (sspence@sandia.gov).

We request that you register your participation on our secure website at https://nstc.sandia.gov/nuclear-security-technical-exchange-office-of-international-nuclear-security-ins-with-participation-from-the-israel-atomic-energy-commission-iaec.

Registration is open now and will close **September 12, 2022**. Once you have registered, please submit a clear copy of your passport at https://nstc.sandia.gov/nuclear-security-technical-exchange-office-of-international-nuclear-security-ins-with-participation-from-the-israel-atomic-energy-commission-iaec/submit-documents

If you have questions or need clarification regarding the registration or site access process, please do not hesitate to contact me via email. Thank you, and if you have any questions or require clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Briana M. Sanchez Global Protocol Specialist Sandia National Laboratories